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          March 28, 2024 

 

Cody Letsinger, Administration & Compliance Supervisor 

Cape May County Municipal Utilities Authority  

1523 Route 9 North 

Cape May Court House, NJ 08210  

Dear Mr. Letsinger: 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Sustainable Waste 

Management is in receipt of a proposed amendment to the Cape May County District Solid 

Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated March 8, 2024. This Plan Inclusion is to 

incorporate Cape Mining & Recycling, LLC Class B Recycling Facility into the Cape May 

County Solid Waste Management Plan. The facility is located at 496 Shunpike Road, Block 

410.01, Lots 99.01 & 99.02 in Lower Township. The facility operates Monday through Friday 

from 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. and 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. on Saturday. The Recycling center 

accepts and processes up to 600 tons of concrete/asphalt per day. Cape May County Municipal 

Utility Authority is also requesting the removal of Garden State Dredging, Inc. Class B Facility, 

which occupied the same lot and block within the township, from the County Plan. 
 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5, the application to amend the Cape May County Solid 

Waste Management Plan can be accomplished via administrative action.  Therefore, the addition 

of Cape Mining and Recycling, LLC to the Cape May County Solid Waste Management Plan & 

removal of Garden State Dredging, Inc. from the County Plan is hereby approved as an 

administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11. 
 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805 or James 

Pellegrini at James.Pellegrini@dep.nj.gov. 

 

 Sincerely,  

 

  

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief  

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 
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